Michelle Roberts

Jerry Smith

2191 East 6550 South - Uintah, Utah 84405

(801) 479-4130

Fax: (801) 476-7269

Office Hours M-W 9:00-5:00 Th-F 9:00

Mayor Lawrence Flitton Council Members:

Gordon Cutler Greg Johnson UINTAH CITY COUNCIL MEETING WEDNESDAY, May 3rd, 2017 6:00 PM MINUTES Planning – Tim Petty
Building Inspector-Jeff Monroe
Treasurer – Mike Ulrich
Sheriff – Lt. Talbot
Fire Chief – William Pope

Attendees: Mayor Flitton, Greg Johnson, Gordon Cutler, Michelle Roberts, Jerry Smith, Tom Smith, Kent Hyer, Wayne Winsor and Darinda Wardell.

MEETING MINUTES:

- Tom Smith and his Council members requested this meeting to suggest that the two cities work together to pay for the repairs on Cottonwood Drive.
- South Weber offered to float us a loan for our portion and they would get started on repairs sooner than later. If
 the City did not want to help with repairs then they were entertaining ideas about shutting the road and making
 it private.
- It was discussed that South Weber would like Uintah City to pay 50% of the repairs or as close to 50% we could afford.
- It was discussed that South Weber will bring back to Uintah some proposals that the City could discuss and vote on.
- It was discussed that Uintah City did not know that South Weber wanted to discuss options, they were under the understanding that they were coming to make an announcement about their plans for repairs.
- Darinda Wardell posted the retroactive meeting when the discussion began.

Mayor Flitton's email to Council the next day:

- FYI Today, I called Tom to debrief our meeting yesterday. I told him that I didn't like how their two council members were adamant that Uintah city must contribute 50% to start the project. I told him that would mean that Uintah city is 50% culpable for the road, which I do not agree. As suspected, the two SW council members are the two cc member with negotiating experience Tom called them bulldogs.
- I told Tom that we would not entertain 50% split and the number needs to be closer to \$50K. If the proposed number is above \$100K, Uintah will not entertain such proposal. I did tell him that for every \$10K above \$50K becomes more and more difficult. Tom has promised to keep the SW council's proposal below \$100K with the understanding that an approval will come faster if the number is closer to \$50K.
- Tom is planning to come to our council meeting on June 6th.

MEETING ADJOURNMENT: (00:55:10)

APPROVED by City Council this 16^{th,} day of May, 2017.

DARINDA K. WARDELL, City Recorder